

TOWN OF WESTBOROUGH MASSACHUSETTS

FORBES MUNICIPAL BUILDING 45 WEST MAIN STREET, SUITE 25 WESTBOROUGH, MA 01581-1916

TEL. (508) 366-3045 FAX (508) 366-3047

BOARD OF HEALTH MONTHLY MEETING

Tuesday
October 14, 2014
Central One Federal Credit Union, 2nd Floor
40 South Street
5:30 p.m.

AGENDA

- 1. Minutes of Meeting (9/30/2014)
- 2. Director's Report (September)
- 3. Sanitarian's Report (September)
- 4. Health Inspector's Report (September)
- 5. Old Business
 - A. Scott Knox Wayside Mobil Park 5:45 pm
- 6. Director's Issues
- 7. Adjourn



TOWN OF WESTBOROUGH MASSACHUSETTS

FORBES MUNICIPAL BUILDING 45 WEST MAIN STREET, SUITE 25 WESTBOROUGH, MA 01581-1916

TEL. (508) 366-3045 FAX (508) 366-3047

Minutes of Board of Health Meeting October 14, 2014

The regular Board of Health meeting was held on Tuesday, October 14, 2014, in the Community Room at the Central One Federal Credit Union, 40 South Street. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 pm. by Chairman Federici. Present: Members Ehrlich and Walsh, Director Baccari, Sanitarian Gauthier and Inspector Gilchrist. Bills and payroll were signed.

Minutes of the meeting held on September 30, 2014, were approved.

Director's report (September) was discussed and approved.

Sanitarian's report (September) was discussed and approved.

Health Inspector's reports (September) were discussed and approved.

Old Business

At 5:45 p.m., the Board met with Scott Knox, President of the Board of Directors of the Turnpike Park Cooperative, for an update on the progress of the trailer park's connection to town sewer. Mr. Knox said that they are still waiting to hear from the contractor (Raggs Septic Service). Financing is waiting for a final contract; they still do not have a quote from the contractor. The goal is to start the project in the spring. Member Ehrlich stressed the importance of getting everything in place by February/March. Mr. Knox will return for the Board's next meeting.

DIRECTOR'S ISSUES

The BOH has been awarded a grant from the DEP that will assist the Town in exploring ways to increase and maximize its recycling program. A meeting has been scheduled for October 28th with the recycling coordinator.

A Special Town meeting is scheduled for October 20, 2014.

Director Baccari reminded the Board that the Town's new tobacco regulations went into effect October 1st Both the Worcester Regional Tobacco Control Collaborative and the Food and Drug Administration conduct periodic compliance checks. A sale to a minor during a compliance check conducted by either of these groups will count as a violation of the Board's regulations. All tobacco sale vendors will start with a "clean slate" as of October 1, 2014. A letter reminding the vendors of the new regulations will be included in their license renewal packets.

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 6:30 p.m.

The next meeting will be held Tuesday, November 18, 2014.

Respectfully submitted, Kathleen Smith